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Communication to Deanery Synod Members
Dear Deanery Synod members
Happy New Year!  We hope that you have all had a blessed Christmas and are starting the New Year invigorated to do great things in our Lord’s name.
We are delighted to let you know that we are making progress as a Deanery towards our ‘one Church’ vision: ‘Stronger together, moving forward in unity to grow our Lord’s Church’.

We have developed a Deanery Action Plan for the year ahead with its main focus on youth and children’s ministry (Y&CM).  As we discussed at our last Deanery Synod meeting, we are evolving the Deanery towards a strategic and mission-oriented role in direct support of our parishes.  To do this, we need to tap into the skills and interests of all in our Churches.

We are therefore hoping that you, as Deanery Synod representatives, are willing and able to support the vision by acting as a bridge between Deanery’s Mission & Pastoral Committee (MPC) and the parish.  During 2018 we will also be looking to strengthen the membership of the MPC, though keeping the committee small in number to reflect its evolving role and give us a better gender balance.
As our particular focus for 2018 is to encourage those already involved in Youth & Children’s Ministry, as well as to establish new networks where this would be helpful, it would be wonderful if you, as Deanery Synod members, would identify the people within your parish who are most engaged in, or motivated by, Y&CM.  This will be a huge help to Jenny Smith, our Deanery Lead for Y&CM. And we hope, too, that you will encourage potential Y&CM leads to join a network across the Deanery to share experiences and best practices and to work together on shared objectives.
We plan for our Deanery Synod meeting on 13 June to be an open ‘bring and share’ meeting for all those involved in Y&CM.  We expect that by coming together and sharing our experiences we can then determine how best to further develop Y&CM across the Deanery. Please then let us and/or Jenny Smith (jenny18smith@outlook.com) know who we can get in touch with to help with this project.  We hope to have agreed this by our next meeting on 7 February.
For your reference, our Deanery Action Plan and draft programme for 2018 Deanery Synod meetings are attached.  As well as the 13 June meeting, our other Deanery Synod meetings will be on 7 February in Effingham and on 10 October at a location to be confirmed.  Please add these dates to your diary. 
Blessings for the year ahead,

Alan





Bill
Alan Jenkins




Bill King
Leatherhead Area Dean


Lay Chair, Deanery Synod
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